## McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL

FACULTY OF MEDICINE
DEPARTMENT OF SURGERY

June 14th, 1927.

Dr. Wilder Penfield, Presbyterian Hospital, New York City, N.Y.

My dear Dr. Penfield:

Thanks for your telegram. I believe
there will be the facilities for experimental and
pathological work, as well as the operative side.

I think there is no fear of starvation. I am submitting
your telegram to our Medical Board, all of whom are
most sympathetic towards the general proposition. I
know also that the Board of Trustees are sympathetic.
I shall await further word from you, after the 20th,
and could almost promise to run down on any day you
might mention after that date.

I am in a great hurry at the moment, as I am just leaving for Toronto. I shall await your wire.

Yours sincerely,

Edward Orchebacket